
D 
ear Parents/Caregivers, 
 
 

Principal’s Report 

CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 

Our school cross country carnival was held 
on Thursday, 22 April. It was a fantastic 
morning with students participating and 
communicating enthusiastically.  

It was great to see parents and families in 
attendance. I would like to thank them for 
attending and being so flexible complying 
with our COVID guidelines. 

Thank you to Mrs Avery and the great 
team of teachers who coordinated and set 
up the carnival. Special thanks to Mr Vella 
who always goes above and beyond. 

Students who placed 1st to 6th in each race 
will represent Schofields PS at the Ridges 
Zone Carnival. Congratulations to all of 
those students. 

Ribbons will be presented to placegetters 
on Friday, 14 May at 2:30pm under the 
COLA. Parents are welcome to attend. 

Placegetters are listed in the table. 

 

 
 

ANNUAL SCHOOL REPORT (ASR) 

Our 2020 ASR is available on the school website.  

https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/doe-nsw-schools/annual-
report/2020/3046/2020_Schofields_Public_School_Annual_Report.pdf 
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Dates to Remember 

Mon, 3 May - P&C Meeting 7pm 
 

Thu, 6 May - Mother’s Day Stall 
 

Tue, 18 & Wed, 19 May - School 
Photos 
 

Tue, 11 May - Thu, 13 May - 
Naplan 
 
Wed, 23 - Fri, 25 - Stage 3 Can-
berra Camp 
 

 

SCHOOL  
BANKING IS 

STILL ON HOLD.  
 

DATE TO BE  
ADVISED WHEN IT 

WILL RESUME

P&C Email 
Any P&C related 

queries can be 
emailed directly to 

schofieldspandc 
@gmail.com 

 

8 and 9 year old GIRLS 

1 Lily  

2 Naya  

3 Dolly 

 

8 and 9 year old BOYS 

1 Shaun 

2 Johnny 

3 Mansh  

 

10 year old GIRLS 

1 Charli  

2 Annalise  

3 Charlotte 

 

10 year old BOYS 

1 Shlok  

2 Nathan  

3 Jyesthak 

 

11 year old GIRLS 

1 Ruby  

2 Veronika 

3 Addison  

 

11 year old BOYS 

1 Jason  

2 Adam 

3 Nelson 

 

12 and 13 year old GIRLS 

1 Emily  

2 Dakota  

3 Cassie  

 

12 and 13 year old BOYS 

1 Joshua  

2 Jake  

3 Jonas 

https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/doe-nsw-schools/annual-report/2020/3046/2020_Schofields_Public_School_Annual_Report.pdf
https://s3-ap-southeast-2.amazonaws.com/doe-nsw-schools/annual-report/2020/3046/2020_Schofields_Public_School_Annual_Report.pdf
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KNOCKOUT NETBALL 

Our Netball team competed against Riverbank PS in the 
PSSA Knockout Netball competition on Friday, 23 April 
at Riverbank PS. They had great fun and learnt new skills 
but unfortunately lost, 9-3 

The girls showed great skill, enthusiasm and teamwork 
throughout the match. Despite their gallant efforts they 
were defeated. 

I would like to thank and congratulate the team on their 
effort and attitude, well done girls.  

Thank you to all the parents who assisted with transport, 
support and umpiring.  

Finally, thank you to Mrs Badman for organising and 
coaching the team. 

 

ANZAC ASSEMBLY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday, 23 April our school leaders led our ANZAC Day assem-
bly. The leaders did an outstanding job demonstrating the importance 
and solemnity of the ceremony. All students participated with dignity 
and respect.  

Thank you to Mrs Yarham and Mrs Cox for coordinating this ceremo-
ny. Thank you to the parents and families who were able to attend 
and thanks also to families who were able to donate flowers for our 
wreath. Finally, special thanks to Mrs Turner who played The Last 
Post and Rouse. 
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FARMERS MARKET 

Our gardening club held a Farmers’ Market last Friday afternoon. They sold out of their lettuce, basil, silver beet and 
spinach. They also sold many limes. They made $133 which will be used to fund the next crop. Well done to all the 
members of the gardening clubs and particular thanks to Miss Regoli who organised this market. A huge thank you 
to all the parents and families who supported our students. 

 

 

 

 

 

STAGE 3 PREMIER’S SPORTING CHALLENGE 

Yesterday our Stage 3 students participated in a range of sports activities led by Year 10 students from Riverstone 
High School and senior students from Wyndham College. The students had a fun-filled day learning new skills and 
games at Riverstone High School. The senior students interacted positively with Schofields students and organised 
games such as soccer, netball, hockey, basketball, volleyball, cricket and touch football. The senior students did an 
amazing job at hosting a wonderful day and our Stage 3 students represented our school with pride.  

 

 

 

MOTHER’S DAY STALL 

Our P&C Mother’s Day stall will be held next Thursday, 6 May. All students will have the opportunity to purchase 
something special from a wide variety of beautiful gifts. All gifts will be $5.  

Students should bring the money with them on the day. For younger students a sealed envelope or zip lock bag con-
taining the money and placed in school bags or a zipped pocket may be the best way of transporting the money. 

P&C 

Our P&C will meet on Monday, 3 May in the new learning hub. There will be a brief tour of the new building at the 
end of the meeting. Part of the Principal’s report will include our plans for an open evening later in the term. 

Link to the P&C Federation E-Bulletin for April https://mailchi.mp/pandc.org.au/pc-federation-e-bulletin-26-april-
2021?e=cc06bb306f 

 

https://mailchi.mp/pandc.org.au/pc-federation-e-bulletin-26-april-2021?e=cc06bb306f
https://mailchi.mp/pandc.org.au/pc-federation-e-bulletin-26-april-2021?e=cc06bb306f
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PRACTICUM STUDENTS 

We are currently hosting a number of teachers completing their practicum. 

We are very happy to welcome: 

Mr Fortunado working on Kindy with Mrs Mitchell 
Miss Jize working on Year 1 with Miss Pipikios 
Mr Bikeszada working on Year 1 with Miss Rowlison 
Miss Jean working on Year 2 with Mrs Tocher 
Miss Wood working on Year 2 with Mrs Kirby 
Miss Gunton working on Stage 3 with Mrs Badman  
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 

School photos will be taken on Tuesday, 18 and Wednesday, 19 May. 

OC REMINDER 

If you would like to have your child considered for the Year 5 opportunity class entry in 2022, you need to apply be-
tween Tuesday, 20 April 2021 and Friday, 7 May 2021. You will need to access the online application at:  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5 

You must not use the child’s email address. 

If you do not have internet access, you could apply at a public library. If you have a disability that prevents you from 
using a computer, you can contact the Team for assistance after Tuesday, 20 April 2021. 

NAPLAN 

Students in Years 3 and 5 will sit the NAPLAN test from Tuesday, 11 May - Thursday, 13 May. 

A copy of the NAPLAN information letter sent home last term is on page 8 of the newsletter. 

OPPORTUNITY FOR TALENTED AND MOTIVATED WRITERS 

The Living Stories Western Sydney Writing Prize is a new creative writing competition for residents of Western 
Sydney. This is an exciting initiative to inspire students to develop their writing skills and is an opportunity for them 
to share their stories, experiences and creativity. The competition is open to students 10 years and older. 

A flyer with further information is on Page 6 newsletter and the website is below. 

https://www.westwords.com.au/projects/living-stories-writing-competition/ 

Colin Ross 

Principal 

 

PIONEERING ATTENDANCE TRIAL 

This term we will be sending weekly SMS messages about your child’s learning. These SMS are being sent to par-

ents/carers of students in Years One to Six. This is part of an initiative being run by the Department of Education to 

increase the engagement of families with what students are learning in class and student attendance. The program 

will run from Weeks 2 to 8. In Week 8 of this term you will receive a link to a survey, which asks for your feedback 

on the text messages. Please complete this survey to let the Department of Education know what you think about the 

program. Due to the character limit set by our SMS provider, families will mostly likely receive these updates on 

their child’s learning as two messages. If you have any further questions about the text messages, please contact the 

school office. 

David England 

Deputy Principal 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
https://www.westwords.com.au/projects/living-stories-writing-competition/
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Please follow the road rules. An explanation of the road signs 

and the penalties for offences are included to the left. 

 

Please move forward as far as possible at the kiss and drop. 

 

On the corner of St Albans Road and Lambeth Road (to the 

right and to the left) there is a new yellow line  on the road 

which indicates it is a clearway. Police have been fining people 

for parking in this clearway. 

COURTESY TO OUR NEIGHBOURS 

Please be courteous 

to our neighbours 

by not blocking 

driveways.  Black-

town Council has 

clearly marked the 

road, as indicated 

in the photograph, 

showing the area 

where parking is prohibited.  If you park in this area you are 

actually blocking two driveways.  Riverstone Police have been 

contacted and will be making extra patrols around the school 

during mornings and afternoons. 

. 

GENERAL NEWS 

IDENTIFICATION  

Occasionally there is a need for parents to collect their children early from school which requires the office staff to 
check parents identity.  As a matter of course please ensure you have photo ID e.g. Driver's Licence with you when 
you visit the office. 

LOST PROPERTY 

The lost property basket is now located outside the school admin building. Please clearly label your children’s be-

longings as there are quite a few items in lost property without names. 

K-12 UNIFORM SHOP UPDATE 

How to order -  https://www.k12uniformstore.com.au/sps/  

All orders received before 9am on Tuesday are delivered to the school weekly on a Wednesday after 2pm.  

Should parents wish to exchange items they must send in the completed Exchange form with the item to the office 

and correct fitting items will be sent to the school for the next delivery, if in stock.  

GLASS BOTTLES AND CONTAINERS 

We have had an increasing number of students bring glass containers and bottles to school, this is very dangerous 

because if these are dropped they will smash. Please do not send glass containers or bottles to school. 

 

https://www.k12uniformstore.com.au/sps/
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"Schofields Public School’s newsletter contains paid advertisements which assist with the cost of publication. 
The publication of such advertisements does not imply endorsement or recommendation of any product or 

service by the NSW Department of Education or Schofields Public School”. 
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